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In this issue:

· Chairman of House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee Postpones Trip to California
· Governor’s Revised State Budget
· Regionwide CEO Roundtable Meeting Recap
· 13th Annual Bike-To Work Week


	Chairman of House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee Postpones Trip to California

Metro Government Relations staff was informed today that the Chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee, James Oberstar (D-MN), has postponed his plan to visit Metro headquarters on Tuesday, May 29th.  It is our understanding that the Chairman does want to reschedule his trip to California later this year.  I will notify the Board when a new date is set for the Chairman’s visit to Metro.

Governor’s Revised State Budget
Today, Governor Schwarzenegger released his May Revision to the State Budget.  The revised budget continues the Governor’s proposal to divert public transit funds to balance the state budget deficit.  Specifically, it redirects $494 million in Public Transportation Account (PTA) revenues from the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).  
According to the California Transportation Commission, all projects in the STIP could be jeopardized by his proposal.  The May Revise identifies that the PTA Spillover Revenues are expected to increase by $200 million for a total spillover amount of over $800 million and transfers these moneys to the General Fund which funds the Home to School Transportation.  Essentially, the Governor’s proposal uses Spillover revenues to pay for school bus transportation without lowering the Proposition 98 funding guarantees.
In addition, the Los Angeles Times and the Daily News inquired today for Metro’s reaction. I told the reporters that Metro is concerned about the impacts the Governor’s budget would have on public transportation and if approved, does nothing but hurt transit for this region. The revised budget takes a sizable amount of transportation dollars away for Los Angeles County. Stories are expected to run tomorrow on the Governor’s budget. 

Regionwide CEO Roundtable Meeting Recap

The CEOs met last Friday to discuss issues concerning the proposed Transportation Bond implementation measures and the status of the State’s Partnership agreement.  Senator Alan Lowenthal attended this meeting to share with the CEOs his views on the future needs of Goods Movement and his legislative efforts on the Prop 1B implementation.  In particular, Senator Lowenthal discussed SB9 and his desire to ensure that Proposition 1B funding for goods movement projects is used in a way which ensures air quality mitigations are in place.  Senator Lowenthal noted that he envisioned funding from the Ports, Security, Access and Air quality portion of the bond to be focused on air quality mitigation projects in FY08. He envisioned funding for trade corridor capital projects starting in FY09. 
Secretary Dale Bonner also met with the CEOs to discuss the proposed Memorandum of Understanding between the Commissions, and State and Federal Government.

13th Annual Bike-To Work Week
Numerous media outlets attended today’s 13th annual celebration of “Bike to Work Week” at a rally held at City Hall. City Council members Wendy Greuel, Eric Garcetti and Tom LaBonge along with the Los Angeles County Bike Coalition, LADOT and Metro participated in the event. The rally encouraged people to register at www.metro.net/biketowork and pledge to help alleviate gridlock by pedaling to their destinations on Thursday, May 17. Metro plans to offer free rides to bicyclists on Metro buses and trains on that day. Stories are expected to run tonight and tomorrow.
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